December 15, 2010

Det. Ron Wright, Retired

Re:  Your e-mails

Dear Detective Wright:

I have been asked to communicate with you about your recent e-mails concerning a public records request relating to Spokane Police Department records.    The reason that SPD did not receive your e-mails is because the City’s spam filter recognized your e mail address (nar9350@gmail.com) and moved your e-mails into a separate spam folder.  Any e-mail from your “nar9350@gmail.com” address goes into the spam folder because of the volume, number of recipients and amount of e-mails received from that address.  Our public records officer regularly reviews the e-mails in the spam folder to try to catch public records requests.  Although the spam folder was being monitored, unfortunately, there was an unintentional lapse in transmitting those e-mails from you to SPD.  As soon as both you and the SPD contacted us, we corrected the problem by forwarding the emails to SPD. 

I believe that you have already discovered the “fix” to this problem:  you are communicating with us using a new e-mail address (detronwright.retired@gmail.com).   If you will continue to use your new address, and limit the number of recipients, it is less likely your emails will be filtered into the spam folder, and you and the City can continue to communicate about your public records requests.

It is our firm desire to give the fullest assistance to you and to timely respond to all public records requests we receive from you and all other members of the public.  In your specific instance, I believe that we will be able to provide you with the most complete timely service on your public records requests if you continue to use your new address and communicate directly with either SPD Records personnel or the City’s Public Records Officer about your public records requests.  We believe that using e-mail to request public records is generally appropriate, but it is important to realize that it is time consuming and onerous for us to adequately monitor e-mails from you that are caught by our spam filter.  Because of that, we ask that you continue to use your new e-mail address.

Thank you,

Pat Dalton, Assistant City Attorney
